# The Sheridans



Sandra Frankie

Missionaries in North Dakota to the Chippewa Indians

#### Planting Churches

Ps\_122:1...I was glad when they said unto me, Let us go into the house of the LORD.

#### Winning Souls

Pro 11:30 ...He that winneth souls is wise

### Training Nationals

2Ti 2:2 And the things that thou hast heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit thou to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also.

## Reaching the World

Mark 16:15... Go ye into all the world...

Sent By Rome Baptist Temple PO Box 1023 Rome GA 30162 706-232-8969

Sent through



PO Box 519 Braselton GA 30517-0519 706-654-2818 Dear Pastors and Praying Friends:

This has been a mild winter so far with the exception of one period where we had some 30 below zero days. We have had very little snow. Of course, no one up here is complaining about it. This led to us being able to have our Christmas musical on December 2nd. It was very successful with over 60 people from the community attending. At least two raised their hands for salvation that night. We are now in the process of tracking all of the attendees down and encouraging them to come to church. Several came and sat down beside me during the meal to tell me how much they enjoyed the night and that they would be back for church. We had Shad Smith from Northside Baptist Church in Dallas, Georgia come and sing and preach. Roger and Rachel Mullins and their daughter Rebecca and two granddaughters came and sang as well. Also another couple came with the Mullins, and the wife also sang. Brother Shad shared the Christmas story in between songs with a very clear presentation of the Gospel. Please continue to pray that we can track the attendees down and get them in church and saved. We had visitors from the musical attend church for several Sundays afterwards. My wife and I both got sick right after the event. I, with strep throat, that triggered some kind of respiratory thing, and my wife with something similar. I battled this thing for all of the month of December and into January. We are finally over it now and trying to get back into the business of reaching the lost and building the church.

Last Sunday, we had a church meeting about trying to find someone as sort of an assistant Pastor, with musical talent in the family, to come and be a part of the church. I will share more about this as a plan develops. But, I do ask that you pray for this. We don't have a piano player right now, and we need someone called to preach who would be willing to work with the youth as well.

My wife has recovered well from the surgery she had in September. I had a potentially serious eye problem that required me to rush to my eye specialist in Fargo, but it seems to be holding steady now. The specialist is watching it, and I am seeing him every 3 months now. The nerve damage in my right leg that I discovered after my back surgery a few years ago seems to be getting worse. Some days it is a struggle to walk, although I am still able to. I am thankful that I can still get around and continue the work God has called us to here in North Dakota. The cost of living has gone up considerably here, and our monthly support has decreased. Many churches are struggling after the Covid thing, and some have had to drop or decrease their missions support. I know this is a national problem, and the Lord knows about this and is, and will, continues to take care of His own. We praise the Lord for His grace and mercy and love for us.

We are anxiously awaiting spring when we can consistently get out into the highways and hedges and compel them to come in. The Lord bless you all, and thank you for your support.

Please continue to pray for us.

The Sheridans in North Dakota to the Chippewa Indians